
GEORGETOWN SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes: January 25, 2024
via zoom
This is a workshop meeting to draft amendments to the Solid Waste Disposal Ordinance. No other solid waste management business will be discussed. The Committee members agreed to devote approximately one hour to discussion of the draft amendments. 
PRESENT: 

Karren Cowing, Alison Freeman, Ole Jaeger, David Polito, Sharon Trabona, Bronwen Tudor, Selectman representative, and Miles Epstein, member of public.  
ORDINANCE:

Dave Polito stated that he is okay with using conveyance as long as it is defined. He is fine with five or fewer customers for someone hauling other residents’ trash, but he is against using the weight of 10,000 pounds for the conveyance. He said many residents drive vehicles with weighs greater than that and likely would be against that change. Alison Freeman explained that she had removed all weight references in the ordinance definition. 
Alison summarized what the Committee really wants to do, which is stop persons hauling multiple households’ trash because the Transfer Station (TS) staff and Committee cannot know if it is only Georgetown trash these persons are bringing to the TS.  She has reviewed other towns’ ordinances and the Maine DEP definitions. She found most other towns only allowed persons to bring trash from 5 or fewer households to their transfer stations because the DEP uses 6 or more households as part of the Solid Waste Transporter definition. She also said in the Solid Waste Transporter definition, a commercial establishment implies a business location. 
Dave asked if something needed to be included  in Solid Waste Transporter definition to indicate that it is a commercial establishment? Alison noted that the commercial establishment is a location in Georgetown. Ole asked what trash a commercial establishment can and cannot bring to the TS should be included in the ordinance. Bronwen and Dave pointed out that there are components within the ordinance that addresses what is accepted and not accepted at the TS. Bronwen asked if within the definition should “or business” be added. The Committee agreed to add “…or business…” within the Solid Waste Transporter definition: “Any person or business required by the Maine DEP to be licensed as a transporter of non-hazardous municipal solid waste. Any person transporting municipal solid waste from six or more households is a Solid Waste Transporter. Any commercial establishment transporting only its own municipal solid waste four or more times per week from their commercial establishment is a Solid Waste Transporter.  Dave moved to approve the amendments to Section C.3. and Section 5.G. Section 5.G: No Solid Waste Transporters are allowed to dispose of waste at the Georgetown Transfer Station. Alison seconded the motion. The Committee agreed to the motion. The motion will be formally approved at the next regular meeting on February 8, 2024.
Ole suggested a list of persons be developed that could receive an email to communicate the ordinance changes.

Alison proposed the possibility of having all residents complete an application when they request a TS permit sticker. Bronwen has had a conversation with Alex Kelly, Town Clerk regarding having residents complete an application in order to receive a TS permit sticker. Alex was  concerned there would be considerable pushback from persons when requesting a permit sticker. Currently, Alex only asks residents if they need a new sticker when a new vehicle is registered. Dave agree that there could be a lot of resistance from many residents if asked to sign anything. Bronwen said Alex suggested doing a one-time update using new color permit stickers. Residents would complete an application by a given date to receive the new permit sticker. Alison suggested having a questionnaire available on the website and at the TS itself to gather information. The Committee made no specific decision on either of these suggestions. 
Bronwen brought up short-term seasonal renters (STR) access to the TS. She suggested the possibility of using one-time tickets that the landlord would provide to the STRs to use at the TS.  Alison and Dave both are concerned that when the TS is extremely busy in the summer the staff is not able to check all the TS permit stickers, as is. They did not think asking staff to check/collect one-time tickets would be successful. There was agreement that using one-time tickets would likely fail. 
Karren Cowing noted in Section 5.B. the ordinance puts the responsibility on the seasonal renters to obtain the permit stickers from the landlords. She thought the responsibility should fall on the landlords to provide permit stickers. The Committee agreed and the wording in Section 5.B. will be changed to reflect that. Karren had emailed potential wording to the Committee members. Alison will rework the wording in Section 5.B. It will be included in the amendments to be formally approved at the regular meeting on February 8, 2024.
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
Miles Epstein said that the TS permit stickers should continue to be used and the stickers should change color. When the permit stickers change color, residents will need to get a new one. When residents get the new permit stickers, they will be informed of other potential changes in the ordinance and access to the TS. 
NEXT MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, February 8, 2024 at 7:00 PM. 

Sharon moved to adjourn the meeting and Alison seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karren Cowing

Cc: Solid Waste Management Committee members, Selectmen, Town Office

Reuse, and reduce, recycle. 

Remember recycling and discarding less saves tax dollars. 


